Putting Eprints software into the User Community

SOAS London, 23rd June 2004

Notes from the User-issues Breakout Discussion -  50 minutes of discussion

Prime concern:

How to make sure the users are represented in the future development of Eprints software - how to integrate their views into the process in a controlled and formal way.

The attached diagram was sketched out.

Obviously, not all connections are shown.  End-users will undoubtedly influence and be in direct connection with Technical Developers.  What was put down were the more formal channels of communication that needed to be supported, or set-up, at least . . . 

· Oval "groups" are forums where issues can be discussed. Wikis put forward as one way of handling this. Mailing lists advocated as better for dealing with questions which needed an answer in the very short term (ie - Help - I am stuck!)  Whatever method, this would need formalised control/ editing/ maintenance.  Wikis advocated as simple to administer.

· Technical developers need Special Interest Group forums for discussion, and help/advice, e.g. multilingual. 

· Repository Administrators  need a User Group forum for discussion, and help/advice. 

· End-Users community advocated as essential to bring into play.  In this case some sort of community support rather than formalised Group - but somewhere where authors and researchers can exchange experiences, difficulties, successes, etc in their use of repositories.

· End-User community can supply raw material for consideration by RepAdmin .

· Focus Groups can be set up by RepAdmin as a more formalised way of gauging users' reactions and feeling within specific institutions.

· The Product Development Matrix was sketched out as a way of balancing the relative importance of features for development between TechDev and RepAdmin. Features get listed and then ranked by TechDev and RepAdmin. Some multiplier pushes features to the fore of the Product Development Matrix.

· Control, administration and monitoring of Development Matrix and the course of the software overall is under the view of the Steering Group - 10 or so members (hopefully less) composed of prominent people, stakeholders and a floating membership of current project representatives that are developing/using Eprints. The Steering Group are responsible for ensuring efficient liaison and representation to and from the wider Open Access community and the User-Group systems of other pieces of repository software.

· Steering Group to apply for governance and product funding from related organizations (OSI, JISC?) possibly even Institutional contributions?   Funding to maintain activity and for direct payment for development of some of the more pressing, but less favoured features - documentation and similar essential, but fairly dull or routine stuff that doesn't light the TechDev's fires.

· All development liaison to occur on-line or at opportunistic meetings tagged onto the ends/evenings/coffee breaks of existing conferences.

All this will rely on volunteer labour, enthusiasm and commitment of all concerned.  With such a niche piece of software an open source existence is fairly precarious without a little formality and a little funding to keep things pushing ahead and responsive to the changing climate of eprints, technology and user-expectations and requirements.
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